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This Addendum shall be part of the Contract Documents as provided in the Instructions 
to Bidders of the referenced project.  The following additions to and modifications of the 
Contract Documents shall be included in, and become apart of any Contract that may be 
executed for construction of this project.  Bidders are instructed to take the following into 
account in rendering a Bid for the Work. 
 
 
Item 1.  Section 00030 – Advertisement to Bidders 

A. Delete the first two paragraphs in their entirety and replace with the following. 

 

“Separate sealed BIDS for the construction of the Madbury Water Treatment 
Plant Upgrade and Bellamy Reservoir Improvements including new water 
treatment plant, pump station, clearwell, site work, intake structure rehabilitation, 
and associated plumbing, HVAC, and electrical components will be received by 
City of Portsmouth at the office of Purchasing Department, City Hall, 1 Junkins 
Avenue, Portsmouth, NH, until 2:00 p.m., March 5, 2009 and then at said office, 
publicly opened and read aloud. 
 
A mandatory pre-bid conference will be held on February 6, 2009 at 10:00 am, at 
the Madbury Water Treatment Plant located at 61 Freshet Road, Madbury, NH. A 
site-walk will follow the conference.” 

 

Item 2. Section 00200 – Instruction to Bidders 
A. Delete the first sentence of Article 5.01 and replace with the following 

 

“A pre-Bid conference will be held at 10 a.m. local time on February 6, 2009 at 
the Madbury Water Treatment Plant, 61 Freshet Road, Madbury, NH.  
Representatives of Owner and Engineer will be present to discuss the Project.” 

Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum within your bid, failure to do so may 
subject a bidder to disqualification. 

 


